

December 8, 2022

Dear Residents, Family and Friends;

I am writing with an update as to our COVID-19 status. As indicated in my last letter, we did retest the residents of Innovations today, and have also now tested all Assisted Living residents. All Team Members who have been at the community have been tested and we continue to only have the one positive result that I had already reported.

Two additional residents of Innovations Memory Care have tested positive, one of these is the spouse of a resident who was already positive. One additional Assisted Living resident has tested positive today, so now we have a total of four assisted living residents who are COVID-19 positive, and these residents all reside on the third floor. All responsible parties for these residents have already been notified of these results. The residents with symptoms continue to have mild cold symptoms.

We continue to communicate with our representative from the Health Department and are following their recommendations.

## What we are doing:

- Large group activities will not be held at this time. For Innovations, we continue to attempt
  to keep the residents distanced from one another and to provide diversional activity. For
  Assisted Living, we are asking that residents wear masks when they are outside of their
  apartments. We will be doing multiple small group or hallway activities so that residents are
  able to socially distance from each other. Outings and musical entertainment will not occur
  again until the outbreak has cleared.
- Residents of the 3<sup>rd</sup> floor will be having meals delivered to them, and a member of the dining team will assist with third floor meal delivery. All meals to the 3<sup>rd</sup> floor and to Innovations will be served with disposable utensils and dishes to minimize any chance of transmission.
- Sanitation practices are increased, and all staff are masked. Staff caring for residents who are COVID-19 positive are utilizing full PPE (Personal Protective Equipment).
- Residents of the 1<sup>st</sup> floor will continue to have communal dining with meals served in the dining room unless they prefer room delivery.

Continued on page 2

- Visits to the Beauty and Barber Salon will be halted at this time.
- We require that all visitors wear masks when coming to the community. Please refrain from visiting if you have any symptoms.
- We have dedicated team members assigned to Innovations and the third floor, and other team members who are dedicated to only the first floor. We continue to ask that Team Members social distance from one another and practice diligent hand hygiene and sanitation practices.

It is especially hard to have to put these measures into place during this holiday season, and we know that visits are important to you and the festivities usually enjoyed will be missed. We will try our best to provide diversional activities for the residents to help them enjoy the typical traditions of the holidays. We are especially thankful for our dedicated and caring team members who are working so hard to continue to provide great care and services to the residents. We won't be able to have our planned Holiday Party for the team, but I want you to know that we do plan to have a "drive-thru" event next week for the team members so that they can still pick up their gifts and treats from RoseWood and from you.

Please feel free to reach out to me, or to our Director of Health and Wellness, Kristina Wysong, at dhw.gbd@rosewoodvillage.com with any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Judi Cleary
Executive Director
ed.gbd@rosewoodvillage.com